
 

 
 
 
 
 
May 8, 2017 
 
 
Joseph Paul Martin, Ph.D., P.E., M.ASCE 
ASCE Student Chapter Faculty Advisor 
Drexel University 
252 Sagamore Rd,  
Havertown, PA 19083 
 
Subject:  2017 Letter of Honorable Mention 
 
Dear Dr. Martin, 
 
It is my pleasure to inform you that the Drexel University ASCE Student Chapter has 
been selected by the Committee on Student Members to receive a Letter of Honorable 
Mention for its outstanding activities as recorded in the 2016 Chapter annual report.  
This is recognition received by only the top third of all Student Organizations. 
 
The Chapter’s accomplishments reflect the enthusiasm and hard work of your student 
officers and members, as well as your fine guidance as faculty advisor.  You, the 
practitioner advisors, and every individual who had a part in this endeavor should be 
justifiably proud of your contributions to the development of the future of civil 
engineering. 
 
Best wishes for continued success in your future activities. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
Leslie Payne, Aff.M.ASCE 
Director, Student and Younger Members Programs 
 
cc:   Charles Nathan Haas, Ph.D., F.ASCE, Department Head 
 Darin L Gatti, P.E., M.ASCE, Practitioner Advisor 
 Michael Carnivale, III, P.E., M.ASCE, Practitioner Advisor 
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